LUNEDALE PARISH COUNCIL

[bookmark: _GoBack] MINUTES OF MEETING 21ST JANUARY 2016 HELD AT THE CARLBECK CENTRE LUNEDALE

Present:	Ian Raine (Chairman), Malcolm Dent, John White, Mary Wilson, Andy Page, Roger Sunderland (Clerk).

Agenda Items:

1. Apologies.	None.

2. The minutes from the meeting held on 17th November 2015 were approved. Proposed – Councillor Wilson. Seconded – Councillor White.

3. Matters Arising.	

a. Item 3a.Defibrillator Fund.	The defibrillator was now installed and the ambulance service informed. A plaque to acknowledge the donors has been ordered and the Teesdale Mercury has been informed. The Carlbeck committee was in the process of organizing training with the North East Ambulance service.
b. Item 3b. Web site.	Completed and closed.
c. Item 6. ANPR Camera.	Cost estimates for the installation, upkeep and monitoring of an ANPR camera in the dale were received from Durham Police and they were regarded as unaffordable.  The camera would be £3600 with another £2000 set up and running costs and then the system would require replacing after five years. It was decided unanimously not to pursue this purchase. The clerk was to contact Durham Police and inform them of this decision. (N of A: completed)

4. Financial Review.	

a. Precept for 2016/2017.	It was decided to keep the precept at £200, which would be a rise of 1.1%, equivalent to a Band D charge of £4.72. This charge would cover the hall rental, CDALC/NALC membership, the clerks SLCC membership and a contingency element for unforeseen costs (see item 5b).
b. The bank account was reconciled; showing a balance of £446.68 of council funds. The Defibrillator Fund had been reduced by £1718.10, being the cost of the defibrillator and cabinet.
c. A cheque for £188.00 was signed for the defibrillator installation costs. This would be drawn against the Defibrillator Fund. Once the cost of the plaque was paid the remainder of the Defibrillator Fund (approximately£187) was to be paid to the Carlbeck Centre as agreed.
d. It was confirmed the council would make a donation of £200.00 to the Carlbeck Centre for the maintenance of the defibrillator.

5. Risk Review.		

a. The overall defibrillator costs came in within budget leaving a surplus for donation to the Carlbeck Centre as previously stated.
b. The new audit procedures from 1 April 2017 may incur a five-year cost of £100 payable up front.  The clerk has contacted DCC to confirm this change and is awaiting clarification from the SAAAL (Smaller Authorities’ Audit Appointments Ltd).

6. AOB.	None

The meeting concluded at 2045 hrs.

The next meeting will be the Annual meeting on Thursday 19th May 2016 at 1930 hrs in the Carlbeck Centre.
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